COMPUTER INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

February 14, 2008
Jody Cline, Advisory Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. in BLDG19 Room 126.

PRESENT 

Members:  Thea Albright, ITECH NW; Jody Cline, Lane Council of Governments; Michael Eldridge, Jerry’s Home Improvement, Eric Fullar, UofO Telecomm Services; Lorraine Kerwood, Next Step Recycling; Ben Barrett, Elevensegrity; Frank Luperico, EWEB.

Faculty/Staff:  Mark Williams, Gary Bricher, Ron Little, Larry Scott, Linda Loft, Mark Williams.
ABSENT 

Members:  Steve Cordon, Buzz Monkey Software; David Erickson, Lost Creek Consulting; Joe Neely, Symantec Corporation; Brian Larson, student representative. 

I. INTRODUCTION AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Jody Cline welcomed members and faculty to the meeting.  The Spring 2007 minutes were approved as written.  
II.
COMMUNITY SHARING
Members were asked to share newsworthy items from their company and the IT community. They were also asked to talk about what programming languages and tools were being used by their company.
Thea Albright: They build web apps with a database backend, often integrating the apps with other web services and hardware devices. They need developers with both Database and Web application experience.  Having a solid understanding of networking and firewalls is also critical for their development environment. The languages they use are: Adobe ActionScript (for Flash), ASP.NET with AJAX, C#, .NET Framework 2.0 & 3.5, MS/SQL, Oracle/SQL.  They use the following tools: Adobe’s Flash CS3 & Photoshop CS3, ComponentArt’s WebUI Studio, MS/ Visual Studio ’08, MS SQL Server ’05 and Server ’05 Express, MS SQL Server Business Intelligence Studio, TexPad & eText Editors, Toad for Oracle.
Frank Luperico: At EWEB they use JDeveloper by Sun and Oracle 10.2.  Other languages that are used are SQL, C, Cobol, and Portal Builder from Oracle.  They work a little in the Linux environment utilizing Perl & shell-scripting, InfoMaker, VBasic, .NET, and XML Scripting.
Michael Eldridge: At Jerry’s H.I. they use SQL, SQL2006, some Oracle, and starting to do some AJAX.  Their POS is Linux-based.  They are committed to adopting web-based apps which keeps the same basic interface for their users.
Eric Fullar:  At UofO Telecomm Services they don’t do a lot of programming, but mostly do scripting with Perl. They have been very busy putting in phones across campus that work on VOIP.  Some of the background that needed to happen first was a database of phones to map for 911 calls. This setup is also needed for reverse emergency phone calls. LCOG already has this, but it wasn’t easy to setup.  Eric said he would be happy to advise LCC when they start to put it in place.
Lorraine Kerwood:  The Tools they tend to use are things like Filemaker Pro and a QUICK Books POS.  For tracking donors, they use SalesForce Non-Profit Pro.  It’s a web-based database product which works really well.
Ben Barrett:  The platforms most utilized by his clients are Linux, Mac, and XP.  Some of the variety of tools most used are Quick Book, FireFox, ThunderBird, the Apache,MySQL,PHP package, Active Directory, SAMBA, lots of Google apps, and Open Office.  Ben announced that there was a need for a PHP programmer in Corvallis, and a BAR Camp (mini “hacker” convention) was happening there in a couple weeks.  It gives folks a chance to hone their programming skills.  A Eugene professional group, IT-ProForum  meets every 3rd Tuesday of the month.  For more information contact Hal Pomerance.  Smart-Up’s is an entrepreneur’s group that also meets locally.  Linda also mentioned that SAO was re-forming and would soon be holding regular meetings. 
Jody Cline:  LCOG uses SQL Server ’05, ASP/ASP.NET, some Access for front-ends, ERWIN data Modeler, ColdFusion, and some GIS tools.  They are experimenting with AJAX, and are looking at a new web content management system called SAVVY which is ColdFusion & MySQL based.  They also have an in-house developed financial system which is in PowerBuilder.   LCOG has just purchased the Aster Bldg on Willamette for office space.  Lunar Logic currently occupies the upper floor, but will be moving to one of the lower floors in the building.
II. BUSINESS and DISCUSSION
· Report from the Computer Information Technology Division 

Mark Williams reported that the CUS program is still suspended and the Web Programming degree is no longer accepting new majors.  We are exploring smaller web programming based certificates as an alternative.  The Game & Simulation program is expanding and currently taking a lot of resources.  One note is that the Networking Program is the only AAS degree still using the 1-yr. CIT Core program as its’ foundation.  CIT’s FTE is up ~ 6% the last two terms, with early indicators showing an increase college-wide after several years of downturn.  New areas that are being pursued are: PR for programs, a new AJAX course, Lab room updates, Video Capture of lecture materials for online, a ‘one-room’ school house teaching approach for combining low enrolled courses, and hybrid class schedules combining video online with classroom-based tutorial sessions.  In the strategic (Unit) plan for next year, CIT has requested: a) filling one of it’s open positions, b) funding for Lab personnel, c) funds to replace aging laptops and a new video-capture/presentation system for a classroom, d) curriculum funding for creating more online courses, updating the operating systems courses with Vista, a new database sequence, and aligning the CIT core more closely with the Network degree.  Mark mentioned that the Professional Technical Education Coordinating Committee which oversees all Advisory committees is looking to promote Advisory committees becoming more of an operational structure in order to get more information and connection with the local community.  
Ron Little reported that a course on Hardening Operating Systems will be offered for the first time this spring. It is part of the new Security certificate.  Next Fall a Firewall/VPN course will be offered. 

· Advisory Committee Annual Dinner
Larry Scott announced that Lorraine Kerwood and NextStep Recycling have been selected by Lane’s Cooperative Education Division as the cooperative education Employer of the Year.  The award will be presented at the Annual Advisory Dinner on April 29th.  The committee agreed to move the Spring CIT Advisory meeting to the 29th, preceding the banquet.
· Current plans for hiring programmers, network administrators, and technical support.
Ben Barrett:  As a consultant he occasionally needs temporary, short-time help, but doesn’t employee permanent people.
Lorraine Kerwood:  NextStep just hired some part-time help, but has no current needs for I.T. employees.  Growth is painfully fast these days, and they have a great need for volunteers.  They give free recycled computers for 30 hrs of volunteer work.  These are desktop machines.  The laptops are saved for disability programs.
Eric Fullar:  They use teams made of an experiences person with 1-6 student workers.  The students from Lane have worked out exceptionally well.  They current need a new student worker. The wages range from $9-$12/hr. 
Michael Eldridge: Jerry’s has turned to outsourcing most of it’s programming to Portland firms for specific software products. Much of his time is spent writing the detailed specs and managing the projects.  They own the intellectual property rights and have non-disclosure agreements with the firms.  They also outsource the Network support, but that is done locally.  Their Support desk personnel are internal and they have three positions.  
Frank Luperico: About 70% of IT personnel are due to retire in the next two years, so they will have several position to fill.
Thea Albright: They currently need a DBA, but already have slotted someone within the organization.  Next year they will be looking for coders.
Jody Cline: Her group at LCOG is a relatively small shop where they do help desk and network/system support.  There are no current openings.

Jody thanked all members for their attendance and the meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be April 29th, 2008, in conjunction with the Annual Advisory Dinner at Lane. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Loft

Committee Co-Coordinator
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